Minutes of Regular Session

Proceedings of the Village of Spring Green Board of Trustees meeting on August 27, 2008 at 7:00 p.m., at 154 N. Lexington Street, Spring Green Wisconsin.

1. Call to order: Greg Prem, Village President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  
2. Roll call of Village Board members:  Members present were Mark Nelson, Joel Marcus, Gene Hausner, Doug Feiner, Dale Hottmann and Vern Liegel.  Also present were Wendy Crary, Greg Wipperfurth, Jan Hoffman, Greg Jewell, Don Greenwood, Herbert Portz, Joyce Portz, Jill Bisco, John Murphy, Jerry Schmidt, Benny Stenner, Cheryl Hoeper, Irv Snyder, Cynthia Shelley, Ed Lilla and Jenny Pappas.
3. Approve Minutes:  Hausner moved and Marcus seconded to approve the minutes of the July 23, 2008 and August 13, 2008 Regular Board Meetings.  Motion carried.

4.
Approve Agenda:  Feiner moved and Nelson seconded to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion carried.

5.
Consent Agenda:  Feiner requested Item e be pulled for further discussion.  Hottmann requested Item b be pulled for further discussion.  Hausner moved and Feiner seconded to approve the consent agenda consisting of the following:
a.    Approval of Financial Report.
c. Approval of the following License for Spring Green Fire & EMS, Spring Green, WI.
1. Temporary Class “B” / “Class B” Retailer’s License (495 W. Madison Street, September 13, 2008 – September 14, 2008)
d. Approval of the request submitted by Spring Green Fire & EMS to close Madison Street from Wood Street to Baltimore Street from 9:00 a.m., Saturday, September 13, 2008 until 1:00 a.m., Sunday, September 14, 2008 for their annual Fire/EMS Dance.
Motion carried.  Item B:  Hottmann inquired as to who General Engineering was.  Crary stated General Engineering is the company that is contracted to perform building inspections for the Village.  Hottmann stated he wanted to confirm the bill submitted by Kris Evans was for the new carpet in the Police Department.  Crary confirmed the bill submitted by Evans was for new carpet in the Police Department.  Item E:  Feiner asked if any noise complaints had been received regarding the snowmobile trail.  Crary stated no complaints have been received at the Village Office.  Hottmann asked if there would be a problem if the snowmobile trail was approved, after the denial of the ATV trail.  Prem stated the ATV club was looking at a different route, and the snowmobile trail is approved every year.  Feiner moved and Hottmann seconded to approve the following consent agenda items:
b. Approval of Disbursements

e. Approval of Snowmobile Trail Land Use Agreement

Motion carried.

6.
New Business:   

a. Crary stated Joyce Portz came into the Village Office on or around August 11, 2008 to fill out a claim for a sewer backup issue.  Crary stated a letter was received from Midwest Claims stating the Portz’s should work directly with the insurance company.  Cynthia Shelley arrived at 7:05 p.m.  Wipperfurth stated when Portz called the Public Works Department, Joe Bindl pulled the manhole cover at that location, and the sewer was flowing fine at that time.  Joyce Portz stated she felt it was odd that it happened to us and a neighbor at the same time, and that is why I pursued the issue with the village.  Hausner moved and Liegel seconded to accept the recommendation of Midwest Claims to have Joyce and Herb Portz work directly with the insurance company.  Motion carried.
b. Prem stated at the last board meeting it was decided it would be wise to gather information on the situation at 307 E. Monroe Street, and Crary was not able to find any minutes pertaining to the issue.  Jewell stated during the Monroe Street project, the curb at the corner of Monroe and Albany Street was put back at the same level or perhaps slightly lower.  Jewell stated water was coming onto the handicap access area of the curb, so it was re-configured to include a handicap ramp.  Jewell stated at that time, correspondence was sent to Shelley with suggestions such as installing window wells or a berm to alleviate the water flow onto her property.  Shelley stated she has had problems since the beginning of the Monroe Street project and it seems the village has a problem with record keeping.  Shelley stated Monroe Street was elevated, not just the sidewalk.  Shelley stated there is a State Statute that states if water stands on a property after a street project, the problem is required to be remedied.  Prem asked where the water is coming in.  Shelley stated at the front of her property and at the handicap access as well.  Shelley stated the water did not stand on her property prior to the Monroe Street project, but it does now.  Shelley stated the water comes from the west and there are no drains there.  Shelley stated her property was low before, but now it is even lower because the road was elevated.  Jewell stated the project was completed using local funds – no state funds were involved.  Jewell stated if the water is coming in at the point of the handicap access and the corner is the high point, a drain would not do any good.  Shelley stated the village re-did the sidewalk I had and changed the slope.  Lilla stated we did go back after the project was done, and there was limited sidewalk work at your property done during the project, and only the corner was changed.  Lilla stated the handicap ramp was built to standard.  Lilla stated the house was lower than the sidewalk before the project began, so the road project did not have any bearing on the water from the road.  Lilla stated the road was not raised substantially, and the water drains the same as it did before the street project, and invited Shelley to look at the supporting data.  Shelley stated there is a hump in the road that was not there before.  Jewell stated if we are going to fix the problem, we want to do it right, so I would like to monitor the situation during the next rain event.  Hausner moved and Liegel seconded to authorize Jewell Associates to monitor the situation at 307 E. Monroe Street and report back to the board.  Motion carried.
c. Crary stated the Village of Spring Green’s website contains copyrighted Frank Lloyd Wright photographs and the contract renewal would continue to allow the pictures to be displayed on the website.  Crary stated the agreement was reviewed by Attorney Allan Peckham and his opinion was the agreement was satisfactory.  Hausner moved and Feiner seconded to renew The Frank Lloyd Wright Foundation Agreement for a term of five years.  Motion carried.
d. Liegel moved and Marcus seconded to approve the Village of Spring Green 2009 Budget Timetable as presented.  Motion carried.
e. Marcus moved and Hausner seconded to approve the Wisconsin Department of Administration’s preliminary estimate of the January 1, 2008 population as presented.  Motion carried.
f. Marcus stated if it comes to the point where no other community volunteers to host the Freedom Ride to benefit the Muscular Dystrophy Association, we should consider it.  Marcus stated any time you close Jefferson Street down; it has an impact on retail sales.  Marcus stated he would like to see a limit on the number of downtown events.  Nelson inquired as to whether Jefferson Street would need to be completely closed.  Liegel stated shutting it down completely usually works the best.  Prem stated last time Spring Green hosted the event, one of the issues was that there was not a large need for food.  The consensus of the board was to defer the item to a future meeting.  No action taken.
g. Greg Jewell gave a presentation regarding the River Valley Flood Control Investigation, noting the following:
· The June, 2008 flooding caused visible standing water on 4,378 acres in the River Valley Area

· The River Valley Flood Control Investigation feasibility study would look into three alternatives:  a swale from County Road JJ to the Wisconsin River, a retention pond near Big Hollow Rd and County Road G with a channel to the Wisconsin River and a series of connected wetland areas from Big Hollow Road to the Wisconsin River

· Additional areas of investigation will include:  the Lone Rock Airport, lands northeast of the Village of Spring Green/Jones Road area, lands south of the Village of Spring Green/Shifflet’s land and the Prairie View Subdivision (depending on what happens with the buyouts at this location)

· Team Members include:  Jewell Associates Engineers (general project organization and engineering – funding investigation), Montgomery & Associates (groundwater and surface water analysis), NRCS (watershed and agricultural impacts), WDOT (crossing at USH 14 and the Railroad), WDNR (natural resource impacts).  The local government lead will be the Township of Spring Green

· Other potential partners will include:  Sauk County, Richland County, Village of Spring Green, Village of Lone Rock, Town of Buena Vista, Town of Bear Creek, Town of Franklin, Tri-County Regional Airport and affected landowners

Feiner asked if a potential drainage district should be looked into before the study is completed.  Jewell stated a potential drainage district will be part of this study.  Jewell stated the timetable is to get going on the project this fall, and to have public meetings through the winter months and hopefully have some direction by the spring of 2009.  Nelson asked, “Now that we know where the water stands in the village; will that have any impact on how snow removal is handled?  Wipperfurth stated last year was the first year we put excess snow in the Forest View Subdivision.  Jewell stated the snow that was piled up from last year actually has a minimal impact on the water table.  Prem asked Jewell for a timeframe on the proposal specific to the village.  Jewell stated hopefully it will be completed in the same time frame as the township study.  Prem stated he would like proposals for the area south of Umhoefer Lumber and the sanitary sewer access in Sprecher’s field as soon as possible.  Prem stated he would like estimates for those two projects so we can get them on a board agenda soon.  Hottmann asked Greg Jewell if there are three recommendations for solutions for a cost of ten million dollars, do you really think these other agencies are going to kick in funding?  Jewell stated most likely not, these other agencies just want to buy people out and be done.  Stenner stated either way, we feel it is necessary to have a good plan in place before moving forward.  Stenner stated the results of voting were 71 yes and 10 no to allow the Township to borrow up to $150,000 for the flood investigation.  Stenner stated he is asking the Village of Spring Green to participate with the Township on the Flood Investigation Study.  Stenner stated we went ahead with this to keep the momentum going.  Stenner stated we are not asking for an answer from the village tonight, but we are asking the village to discuss this topic during the September board meetings and then let us know what your level of participation will be.  Stenner stated we think the village is our main partner and if you are on board, then we will approach the other affected municipalities in the River Valley area for their assistance.  Stenner stated we are looking for assistance from other sources as well, and I would like to see the village go 50/50 with the Township on the cost of the study.  Snyder stated this has been a dramatic financial impact on the township and it will impact the outlying communities as well.  Prem asked if the Township had avenues for buyouts, and asked if the study would impact the money available for the buyouts.  Stenner stated the buyout program will have to stand out on its own, and the money we are asking for at this point is specific to the flood investigation project.  Greenwood stated there may be some funding available for the help with the local share of the buyouts, and the money borrowed for the necessary road repairs will be paid off relatively quickly as 87.5% of the cost will be paid by FEMA.  Stenner stated if no one else participates, we will probably scale back on the investigation process.  Prem stated he would like to see some ball park estimates on the cost of the potential solutions.  Wipperfurth asked the board to take into consideration the amount of repairs that will be needed in the village due to the flooding before deciding on whether to participate or not.  Wipperfurth stated there are going to be some necessary repairs to the village sewer lines and possibly one of the wells.  Liegel asked if the township has contacted any other municipalities.  Stenner stated there have been some preliminary discussions and there is some interest.  Feiner stated he feels we need to get on board with these guys, because the problem is not going to just go away.  No action taken.
7.
Information Items:
a. Prem stated there has been no further progress on the space needs study.  Crary stated she had not heard back from Louise Dotter regarding the ordinance codification.  Crary stated the Employee Handbook would be on the next board meeting.  Wipperfurth asked if the department heads would have a chance to comment on the proposed Employee Handbook.  Pappas stated she and Lilla were planning to meet in regards to the Capital Inventory Project and would have something for the board to review at the next board meeting.  
b. Pamphlet from the Wisconsin Rural Water Association regarding training on the emerging issue of viruses in drinking water to be held on September 4, 2008.
8.
General Public Comment:  Shelley stated she attended Municipal Court last Wednesday, and was concerned due to the fact that an ordinance was stated incorrectly for one of the cases.  Shelley stated the incorrect ordinance should have resulted in the charges being dropped for the case.
9.
Hausner moved and Feiner seconded to adjourn at 8:45 p.m.  Motion carried.
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